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Had contact with Harmony Roses Chorus regarding their need to compete this year to maintain their 

charter.  Turns out they had competed in 2018 and will not be required to do so until next year.  I 

apologized for my error and thanked Rose (director) for correcting my mistake. 

 

 

Thanks to the “Queen of Statistics” Jan Seales, who provided updated lists of membership dates so I 

could identify our members for acknowledgment of their years with the organization. Listings of names     

for 25 to 60 years of membership (in 5-year increments) was sent to Nancy Appel for listing on the big 

screen at contest. Thanks to Jeanne for publishing this on the website for additions or corrections. 

 

There are 7 women to be recognized for membership 50, 55, and 60 years that will be presented a gift 

from the Region on stage Saturday after the chorus competition.  I have written them individually to 

see who will actually be present to accept their gift.  For those not attending I will send their award 

home with a chorus member. 

 

Gifts have been ordered and should be shipped by the middle of next week.  So far cost is $267.  I will 

also look into costs for some engraving. 

 

Had conversations with Betty Belcher and another Unbridled Harmony chorus member at the Singing 

Summitt. They are interested in having me come to do a visit with the chorus.  They are still without a 

director, and Betty is serving in the interim. This info was passed on to Deb as well. 

 

Had communication with Bonnie Joseph of Ohio Heartland.  They have had a goal setting session that 

she said was successful, and also said they had received 3 new members. Before Christmas we had 

discussed doing a video conference, but they have decided they prefer a personal visit.  I have given 

them some dates in April and May to choose from. 

 

Received a brief email from Scioto Valley Chorus. They are doing well and are busy, with no problems 

noted at this time. 

 

Sent a note to Spirit of Evansville, but have not heard back at the time of this report. 

 

 

Marsha Leistner 

 

 

 

 


